The next scheduled Meeting of the Hillside Board of Education will be
held as posted, on June 25, 2020 at 6:30 p.m.

In order to avoid public congregation, public comment regarding both
agenda and non-agenda items will be accepted via email only through
6:15 p.m. on Thursday, June 25, 2020. Emails should be sent to
hboemeeting@hillsidek12.org  Please state your name and address in
your email. Responses to emails will be addressed and recorded during
the meeting. Please view the video of the meeting which will be posted
on our webpage on Friday, June 26, 2020. Or subscribe to our HBOE
Meeting Channel on YouTube using the following the link below to
view and hear the meeting live.

hitps://www.youtube.com/channel/UCUmp9SixPIWIrAdpKbwzm4g?view as=subscriber
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Minutes Meeting June 25, 2020
CALL TO ORDER: PM
FLAG SALUTE

NOTICE OF MEETING:

Pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, adequate notice of this meeting has been
provided as follows: by having the time, date and place of the meeting posted on the
bulletin board in the Administration Building January 8, 2020; by sending a copy of the
meeting notice to the Star Ledger Newspaper and the Union County Local Source on
April 14, 2020; and by filing a copy with the Township of Hillside and Hillside Public
Library on January 17, 2020.

ROLL CALL:
Best 6:30 p.m. 7:50 p.m. | Shapiro 6:30 pm. | 7:50 p.m.
Harbin 6.30 p.m. 7:50 p.m. | Worrill 6:30 p.m. | 7:50 p.m.
Howard 6:30 p.m. | 7:50 p.m. | Cock 6:30 p.m. | 7:50 p.m.
Lofton 6:30 p.m. | 7:50 p.m. | Gregory 6:30 p.m. | 7:50 p.m.
Robinson 6:30 p.m. | 7:50 p.m. | Hamlin 6:30 p.m. | 7:50 p.m.
Salters 6:30 p.m. 7:50 p.m. | Eichenholtz 6:30 p.m. | 7:50 p.m.

Class of 2020 Presentation — Ms. Sidwa spoke to the class and showed student video.

Ms. Best presented the female and male Athletes of the Year. - See attachment

Mr. Robinson read a notice from the Board and Chosen Freeholders. He also announced that the
awards program would be on Zoom on June 30t at 4:00 p.m.

New Business - Renaming of Calvin Coolidge and George Washington Schools
Public suggestions regarding building names can be sent to HBOEMeeting@hillsidek12.org through
July 14,

Public Comments — Agenda and Non-Agenda ltems

Motion to open public comments at 6:50 p.m.

Motion: Harbin Second: Best

Motion carried. Unanimous voice votes

Dr. Eichenholtz & Mr. Gregory read an addressed email from the public. See attachments
Motion to close public comments at 7:15 p.m.

Motion: Worrill Second: Harbin

Motion carried. Unanimous voice vote.

Committee Reports

Ms. Best stated that the Finance Committee met on 6/13/20 and agenda items were discussed.
Ms. Worrill stated that the Education Committee met on 6/13/20 and agenda items were discussed.

Ms. Best stated that the Buildings & Grounds Committee met on 6/13/20 and agenda items were
discussed.
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Ms. Cook stated that the Labor Relation Committee met on 6/13/20 and discussed personnel and
labor items.

Superintendent’s Report — See Attachment

Motion to go into executive session at 7:20 p.m.

Motion: Best Second: Harbin

Motion carried. Unanimous voice vote.

Motion to go into public session at 7:40 p.m.

Motion: Robinson Second: Best

Motion carried. Unanimous voice vote,

FINANCE - Best/Shapiro

1. Motion to approve the Minutes of the May 28, 2020 regular meeting.
Motion to approve line item transfers.

Motion to approve the payment of bills subject to the availability of funds.
Motion to approve the April 2020 & May 2020 Secretary’s Report.

Motion to approve the April 2020 & May 2020 Treasurer’s Report.

o o A W b

Motion to approve a contract between the Hillside Board of Education and Rethink for
access to a cloud-based learning management platform and related services for the period
of September 1, 2020 through August 31, 2021 at a cost of $13,866.00. (FI#1-06/20)

7. Motion to transfer $284,459.73 from the Extraordinary Aid account to the following accounts:
11-213-100-320-11-00 (Rethink - Special Education Program) $13,866.00
11-190-100-590-01-00 (Linkit — Admin Program) $59,957.00

11-190-100-640-01-00 (3 New Math Textbook Series) $34,430.73

11-190-100-610-01-00 {240 Student Chrome Books to ensure 1 to 1 availability)
$82,800.00

11-000-263-420-09-00 (Landscaping HHS)
11-000-263-420-04-00 (Landscaping WOK)
11-000-263-420-07-00 (Landscaping GW)
11-000-263-420-02-00 (Landscaping CC)
11-000-263-420-03-00 (Landscaping HL)

Total $16,376
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FINANCE — Best/Shapiro {continued)

8.

10.

11. Motion to approve the purchase of a 2021 Chevrolet/Collins School Bus from Alliance Bus
Group, Carlstadt, NJ at a cost of $63,007.00. (This bus will replace Hillside School Bus #2

11-000-261-420-09-00 (HHS Concrete work) $19,855
11-000-261-420-05-00 (APM boiler) $32,995
11-000-261-420-08-00 (Woodfield Stadium Fence) $24,180

Motion to approve the attached NJSIG resolution authorizing the completion of an
application and receipt of a safety grant award. (FI#2-06/20)

Motion to approve the following resolution:

WHEREAS, NJAC 6A:23A-14.3 and 14.4 permit a Board of Education to establish and/or
deposit into certain reserve accounts at year end, and

WHEREAS, the aforementioned statutes authorize procedures, under the authority of the
Commissioner of Education, which permit a board of education to transfer anticipated
excess current revenue or unexpended appropriations into reserve accounts during the
month of June by board resolution, and

WHEREAS, the Hillside Board of Education wishes to deposit anticipated current year
surplus into Capital Reserve account and or Emergency Reserve and/or Maintenance
Reserve accounts at year end, and

WHEREAS, the Hillside Board of Education has determined that up to $2,000,000 is
available for such purpose of transfer;

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED by the Hillside Board of Education that it hereby
authorizes the district's School Business Administrator to make this transfer consistent with
all applicable laws and regulations.

Motion to approve the payment schedule to receive the current expense tax levy for the
2020-2021 fiscal year as follows:

July 22, 2020 $2,543,875 January 12, 2021 | $2,543,875
August 12, 2020 $2,543,875 February 12, 2021 | $2,543,875
September 11, $2,543,875 March 12, 2021 $2,543,875
2020

October 10, 2019 | $2,543,875 April 12, 2021 $2,543,875
November 12, $2,543,875 May 12, 2021 $2,543,875
2020

December 11, $2,5643,875 June 11, 2021 $2,543,870
2020

Total: $30,526,495

which has reached its 15-year mandatory retirement age.) (FI#3-06/20)
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FINANCE ~ Best/Shapiro {continued)

12. Motion to approve the payment through “offline” checks insurance premiums for the month
of July 2020 as follows:

Aetna {Prescription) $145,457.41

Delta Dental $ 24,247.34

SunLife Financial $ 91,833.50

Meritain Administrative Fees $ 14,700.66

Motion: Best Second: Worrill
Yes No Ab. Yes No Ab.

Best X Salters X
Harbin X Shapiro X
Howard X Worrill X
Lofton X Cook X
Robinson X

Motion 1 to 12 carried. 9Yes 0ONo

BUILDINGS & GROUNDS - Lofton/Robinson

1. Motion to approve NJDOE Union County toilet room facilities for early intervention as
follows: (BG#1-06/20)

Room 3 A.P. Morris/ECC
Room 4 A.P. Morris/ECC
Room 5 A.P. Morris/ECC
Room 6 A.P. Morris/ECC
Room 7 A.P. Morris/ECC
Room 8 A.P. Morris/ECC
Room 9 A.P. Morris/ECC

Room10 A.P. Morris/ECC
Room 11 A.P. Morris/ECC
Room 17 A.P. Morris/ECC
Room 19 A.P. Morris/ECC

2. Motion to approve the emergency agreement/contract between the Hillside Board of
Education and Maschio’s Food Services, Inc. for July 2020 and August 2020 meal
distribution due to circumstances involving the coronavirus. (BG#2-06/20 - to be
provided)

3. Motion to approve the operation of a summer feeding program for July and August 2020
pending state approval.
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BUILDINGS & GROUNDS - Lofton/Robinson (continued)

Motion: Lofton

Second: Harbin

Yes No Ab. Yes No Ab.
Best X Salters X
Harbin X Shapiro X
Howard X Worrill X
Lofton X Cook X
Robinson X
Motions 1 to 3 carried. 9Y¥es ONo

EDUCATION- Worrill/Howard

1. Motion to accept the recommendation of the Acting Superintendent of Schools and approve
the Special Education request for Related Services/Qut-of-District Placements as attached.

(Attachment ED#1-06/20)

2. Motion to accept the recommendation of the Acting Superintendent of Schools and approve

the revised School Calendar for the 2020-2021 School Year. (Attachment ED#2-06/20)

3. Motion to accept the recommendation of the Acting Superintendent of Schools and approve
the contract between Invo HealthCare Associates and the Hillside Board of Education rates

effective July 1, 2020 through June 30, 2021. (Attachment ED#3-06/20)

4. Motion to approve the following contracts/resolutions with Union County Educational

Services Commission:

a) 2020-2021 Nonpublic School Nursing Services (Attachment ED#4-06/20)

b) 2020-2021 Nonpublic School Technology Initiative Program (Attachment ED#5-

06/20)

c) 2020-2021 Nonpublic School Textbooks Agreement (Attachment ED#6-06/20)
d) 2020-2021 Nonpublic School Security Aid Agreement {Attachment ED#7-06/20)
e) 2020-2021 Chapters 192-193 Services Agreement (Attachment ED#8-06/20)

f) 2020-2021 Nonpublic Equitable IDEA Services Agreement (Attachment ED#9-06/20)

5. Motion to accept the recommendation of the Acting Superintendent of Schools and approve

the contract between Steps Program, Inc. D/B/A College Steps and the Hillside Board of

Education effective September 1, 2020 through May 12, 2021. (Attachment ED#10-06/20)

6/25/2020




EDUCATION- Worrill/Howard {continued)

7. Motion to accept the recommendation of the Superintendent of Schools to submit the ESEA
(Elementary, Secondary Education Act) Consclidated Subgrant Grant Application for 2020-
21school year in the amounts of:

Title 1 - A $694,443
Title | SIA Part- A $14, 600
Title Il -A $103,117
Title 1l $45,231

Title 11l - Immigrant $12,857
Title IV $51,289
Total $921,537

8. Motion to accept the Acting Superintendent's Report of Harassment, Intimidation and
Bullying (HIB): 1 case for March 19, 2020 through June 25, 2020.

Motion: Worrill Second: Lofton
Yes No Ab. Yes No Ab.
Best X Salters X
Harbin X Shapiro X
Howard X Worrill X
Lofton X Cook X
Robinson X

Motions 1 to 8 carried. 9Yes ONo

LABOR RELATIONS - Shapiro/Cook
Resignations/Retirements/Terminations

1. Motion to accept with regret the retirement of Sabina Espada, Title | Teacher at APM/ECC,
effective July 1, 2020. (D.O.H. 9/11/84)

2. Motion to accept with regret the retirement of Marvin Garcia, Special Education Teacher at
George Washington, effective June 30, 2020. (D.O.H. 9/1/96)

3. Motion to accept with regret the retirement of Judy Thwreatt, Security Officer at WOK,
effective October 31, 2020. (D.O.H. 9/1/03)

5. Motion to accept the resignation of Nicolette Isakov, Speech Therapist for Special Services,
effective August 7, 2020. (D.O.H. 10/2/17)

6. Motion to accept the resignation of Nancie Aita, Special Education Science Teacher at
WOK, effective July 22, 2020. (D.O.H. 12/19/16)

7
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LABOR RELATIONS —Shapiro/Cook (continued)

7. Motion to accept the resignation of Vernon Maynor, Fifth Grade Teacher at Hurden Looker,
effective June 26, 2020. (DO.H. 11/18/19)

Upon the recommendation of the Acting Superintendent of Schools:

Appointments — For all new hires, employment is conditioned upon completion of a
criminal history background check pursuant to N.J.S.A. 18A:6-7.1 of N.J.S.A. 18A:6-7.1(b)

8. WHEREAS, this Board of Education accepts the recommendation of the Acting
Superintendent of Schools, and approves the appointment of the listed personnel for the
2019-2020 School Year and that these appointments shall be charged to the appropriate
line item account pursuant to the negotiated agreement with the Hillside Education
Association; and

WHEREAS, these appointments are subject to criminal history background checks, effective
as indicated, and subject to sixty (60) day termination notice; and

WHEREAS, N.J.S.A. 18A:6-7.6 et seq., requires school districts to review the employment
history of prospective employees to ascertain allegations of child abuse or sexual
misconduct; and

WHEREAS, the following prospective employees in the Hillside School District have
provided the necessary information regarding his/her employment history for review by the
District in accordance with N.J.S.A. 18A:6-7.7; and

WHEREAS, the Hillside Board of Education has commenced, but not concluded, a review of
these employees’ employment history; and

WHEREAS, these employees have provided a written certification/statement concerning
his/her employment history as required by N.J.S.A. 18A:6-7.7; and

WHEREAS, these employees have received notice that if he/she has willfully provided false
information or willfully failed to disclose any information required by N.J.5.A. 18A:6-7.7, et
seq., he/she is subject to all penalties provided by law, including, but not limited to N.J.S.A.
18A:6-7.8.

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that the Hillside Board of Education
hereby appoints the following employees to their respective positions in the District, subject
to the above enumerated conditions:

Certificated

a) Alex De Los Santos, Physical Education Teacher for Hillside High School, at a salary
of *$62,315 Step 7, MA Guide effective September 1, 2020 through June 30, 2021.
(*Subject to negotiations — Replacing B. Grant)

b) Brooke Kramer, Music Teacher for WOK, at a salary of *$54,965 Step 1, BA Guide
effective September 1, 2020 through June 30, 2021. (*Subject to negotiations -
Replacing G. Zeiler)

¢) Danielle Collevechio, 8" Grade Science Teacher for WOK, at a salary of *$57,465
Step 7, BA Guide effective September 1, 2020 through June 30, 2021. (*Subject to
negotiations — Replacing C. Mell)

d) Taheerah Demyers, Teacher for Calvin Coolidge, at a salary of *$68,458 Step 9, MA
Guide effective September 1, 2020 through June 30, 2021. (*Subject to
negotiations-Vacancy)
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LABOR RELATIONS -Shapiro/Cook {continued)

e) Kelly Williams, Special Education Teacher for George Washington, at a salary of
*$54,965 Step 1, BA Guide effective September 15, 2020 through June 30, 2021.
(*Subject to negotiations — Replacing M. Garcia)

f) Kristina Borg, 7" Grade Math Teacher for WOK, at a salary of *$66,708 Step 10, BA
Guide effective September 1, 2020 through June 30, 2021. (*Subject to negotiations
— Replacing N. Lokko)

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that this Board hereby approves the extension of a
provisional offer of employment to each of the aforementioned individuals for a period not to
exceed ninety (90) days pending complete review of his/her employment history pursuant to
N.J.S.A 18A:6-7.10.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that notwithstanding the above provisions, no prospective
employee shall begin work in the District without completion of the criminal history
background check.

10.

11.

12.

13.

14.

15.

16.

17.

Motion to have the Board authorize 17 student custodians after reposting with student wide
distribution at a rate of $11.00 per hour effective July 7, 2020 through September 4, 2020.

Motion to appoint the following students as student technology assistants at a rate of $11.00
per hour effective July 1, 2020 through September 4, 2020.

a) Jesse Gonnerman
b) AB Quiga

Motion to reappoint Eugene Davis as a residency investigator at a stipend of *$16,981
effective July 1, 2020 through June 30, 2021. (*Subject to negotiations)

Motion to approve 20 hours of summer work for Jennifer Antunes, school nurse, to review
medical documentation for new APM/ECC students at a rate of *$43.00 per hour. (*Subject
to negotiations)

Motion to compensate Lisa Dilts for 2 days of summer work to review and approve medical
records for new students coming into the district at a rate of *$43.00 per hour. (*Subject to
negotiations)

Motion to appoint Barris Grant as the weight training supervisor at a rate of *$43.00 per hour
for four days per week, 2.5 hours per day, not to exceed a total of 50 hours, effective July
13, 2020 through August 12, 2020. (*Subject to negotiations)

Motion to appoint James Boyle to the NJSIAA COVID-19 Medical Advisory Taskforce at a
rate of *$43.00 per hour, four days per week from 1:00 pm through 6:30 pm, not to exceed a
total of 66 hours effective July 13, 2020 through July 30, 2020.

Motion to compensate the following nurses to assist with summer physicals during summer
2020 at a rate of *$43.00 per hour for six days each, not to exceed six hours per day and a
total of 36 hours per nurse: (*Subject to negotiations)

a) Lisa Dilts

b) Patricia Kozachek
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LABOR RELATIONS —Shapiro/Cook (continued)

18. Motion to appoint the following coaches for Hillside High School during the 2020-2021 year:
(*Subject to negotiations)

a) Barris Grant Head Football Coach *$10,370.00
b) Thomas Weaver 1%t Asst. Football Coach *$ 8,580.00
¢) Aleem Barnhardt Asst. Football Coach *$ 6,506.00
d) Markindy Saint Cyr Asst. Football Coach *$ 6,506.00
e) Desmond Stapleton Asst. Football Coach *$ 6,506.00
f) Jesse Merise Asst. Football Coach *$ 6,506.00
g) Nelson Mendez Asst. Football Coach *$ 6,506.00
h) Jimmy Small Boys’ Cross Country-Head Coach *$ 6,506.00

19. Motion to approve summer work for the following counselors during the summer of 2020:
(*Subject to negotiations)

*$301.83 per day for 10 days
*$457.52 per day for 10 days
*$455.81 per day for 10 days
*$342.29 per day for 10 days
*$437.30 per day for 10 days

a) Cory Jones

b) Randal McCoy
¢) Tiffani Ellis

d) Jeanna Martinez
e) Melba Mullins

Transfers/Amendments

20. Motion to transfer Victoria Palmer-Gilliard from Acting Principal at WOK to Acting Principal at
APM/ECC effective July 1, 2020 with no change in *2020-2021 salary plus an additional
$100.00 per day. (*Subject to negotiations)

21. Motion to approve the following transfers effective September 1, 2020 unless noted

otherwise:

From: To:
a) Marcy Madden Tchr of Art HL CC/APM
b) Lisa McWilliams Tchr of Art APM HL
c) Melissa Guadalupe Tchr of Spec.Ed. GW CC
d) Joseph Kitchell Tchr of Spec.Ed. cC GwW
e¢) Rebecca Cohen Tchr of ESL cC GW
f) Vacancy Tchr of Elementary HL CC
g) Timothy Westervelt Tchr of Elementary CC HL
h) Ashlee Gieger Tchr of Elementary CC GW
i} Eugenia Cooley Tchr of Elementary GW cC

10
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LABOR RELATIONS -Shapiro/Cook (continued)

PH—Rahim Graham——— Principal — APM—Effgctive-A120
k) April Lowe Principal APM _CC  Effective 7/1/20
I} Ana Pobutkiewicz Secretary HS APM/ECC Effective 7/1/20
m} Ralph Rotando Vice Principal WOK CC ___ Effective 7/1/20
n) Kimley Davis Vice Principal CcC WOK Effective 7/1/20
0) Rahim Graham Principal _CC WOK _Effective 7/1/20

22. Motion to amend maternity leave dates for Employee #0539 from September 26, 2019
through June 1, 2020 to September 26, 2019 through May 29, 2020. The Family and
Medical Leave Act (FMLA) will cover the period beginning September 26, 2019 through
January 8, 2020. (5/28/20 board action)

Leaves

23. Motion to approve materity leave under the Family and Medical Leave Act (FMLA) for
Employee #2796 effective September 29, 2020 through November 13, 2020 utilizing
accumulated days.

24. Motion to extend the leave of absence for Employee #0015 effective April 28, 2020 through
June 30, 2020.
Other

25. Motion to approve 12-month HEA staff members, Directors, Non-Aligned members, and
HAA staff members carry-over unused vacation days due to the circumstances related to the
shut-down. Up to 10 unused vacation days must be utilized during the 2020-2021 school
year (September 2020 — June 2021) and the remaining unused carry-over vacation days
must be taken during the Summer of 2020.

26. Motion to approve the following rates of pay for substitute teachers beginning September 1,
2020:

a) $110.00 per day for 60 credits
b) $130.00 per day for BA/MA degree
c) $140.00 per day for Teacher's certificate

Motion: Shapiro Second: Lofton

Yes No Ab. Yes No Ab.

Best X 21c Salters X 20, 21h
&k
Harbin X 20, 21h, k, Shapiro X 25
mn&o
Howard X 20,21h &k Worrill X
Lofton X Cook X
Robinson X
11
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Motions 1 & 2 as revised, 3 & 5 to 26 carried.

Resolution to approve the settlement of case no. 02-20-1162, currently pending before
the Us. Department of Education. This resolution does not include any monetary
payment or any admission of liability.

Motion: Shapiro Second: Lofton
Yes No Ab. Yes No Ab.
Best X Salters X
Harbin X Shapiro X
Howard X Worrill X
Lofton X Cook X
Robinson X

Motion carried. 9Yes 0ONo
Old Business - None
Board Member Comments - None

Motion to adjourn.

Motion: Best Second: Lofton
Motion carried. Unanimous voice vote.
Time: 7:50 p.m.

Respectfully submitied,

/]

Dr.D Eichgnhefltz
Businiess Adlinfstrator/Board Secretary

12
6/25/2020




The following students have been selected as Union County Student Athlete of the Year. Each athlete
will receive a $3,000 scholarship check along with a commemorative UCIAC watch provided by the
Union County Interscholastic Athletic Association. Betow is a brief summary of their accomplishments on
and off the field of play.

Female Athlete:
Chidimma Britney lgwe 3.9 GPA

e Attending Rutgers University-Newark Campus this Fall Majoring in Health Sciences
She will also participate on the Rutgers Newark Track team as a Sprinter.
2019 Outdoor Track and Field 400 meter Union County Valley Division Champion
2017, 2018, and 2019 Penn Relay Out Door Track and Field Qualifier and Track Captain
2019 All-Conference selection for Volleyball
Member of Athletic Training Club

Male Athlete:
James Louis 3.9 GPA
e Will be attending Morehead State University this Fall Majoring in Engineering
e He will also participate on the Morehead State University Varsity Football Team
e 2018 and 2019 Back to Back Union County Conference Mountain Division Long Jump Track and
Field Champion
2020 Track and Field Meet of Champion qualifier in the High Jump
3x State Champion in Football
2017 and 2018 All Conference selection for Football

2019 All County selection for Football
Vice President of the Hillside HS Student Council and National Honor Society




BOARD OF
CHOSEN FREEHOLDERS

ALEXANDER MIRABELLA
Chairman

ANGEL G, ESTRADA
Vice Chairman

ANGELA R. GARRETSON
SERGIO GRANADOS
CHRISTOPHER HUDAK

BETTE JANE KQWALSKI
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BRUCE H. BERGEN, ESQ,
County Counsel

JAMES E. PELLETTIERE, RMC
Clerk of the Board

BOARD OF CHOSEN FREEHOLDERS

Dear Graduate,

Congratulations! On behalf of the Union County Board of Chosen
Freeholders, we would like to honor your success with an award and program
on Thursday, June 30, 2020 at 4:00 PM. The program will be live via Zoom
on the County of Union’s Facebook page.

The event theme, The Quest for Academic Excellence: A County
Conversation with 2020 Graduates, is hosted by the freeholders with special
remarks and discussion with college graduates who also excelled
academically, this year.

In addition, the virtual awards ceremony and program invites top students
from each high school in Union County, in a moderated format, and we
encourage your superintendent, principal, school community and family to
attend the program.

As an awardee, please provide 1) email address, 2) cell phone number, 3)
college your attending and/or 2021 plan, and 4) confirm or decline your ability
to participate virtually. Please notify our aide, Niko Micheludis, via email at
nmicheludis@ucnj.org or by phone at (908) 578-0695.

B 1o

Angela R. Garretson
Freeholder
Program Chair

Congratulations again.

Sincerely,

Alexander'Mirabella
Chairman

CC: Principal Christine Sidwa
Superintendent A. Robert Gregory

ADMINISTRATION BUILDING

Elizabethtown Plaza

Elizabeth, NJ 07207 (908)527-4140 Sfax(908)289-4143 WWWwW.ucnj.org

We’re Connected to_Yoy!




Good Afternoon
Hope all is well.

Now that the indoor restrictions have lifted , can we expect board meetings, starting with
the next meeting, to be open to the public?

Will parents be allowed to reserve a space, in advance to attend , if required?

Look forward to hearing from you
Thanks

J'ne Brathwaite

Response: The Board will continue to follow the format, as they have throughout the
pandemic, for the June meeting.

Good afternoon Board team, it has come to my attention that Ms. Gieger is being transferred to
GW school. She has been a positive role model to my son Xavion Silva and he will be extremely
saddened to hear this news. I'm requesting that Ms. Gieger stays at Calvin Coolidge school and
does not get transferred to GW.

Sincerely,
Sash_a Silva

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

Dear Mr. Gregory and Hillside Board of Education,

My name is Ashlee Gieger. | am a third-grade teacher at Calvin
Coolidge and | am on the agenda to be moved to George Washington. |
am writing this letter to ask you to please consider not moving me. |
moved from Hurden Looker last year to Calvin Coolidge this year and to
move again will be devastating to me. | have formed a bond with the CC
staff as well as the students. Calvin Coolidge is a team that works together
to create a safe place for our students.

My switch partner, Rachael Fernandes and | have worked together
the past two years. We moved from Hurden Looker to Calvin Coolidge
together and created a bond that produces a welcoming environment




for both of our classes. We have spent countless hours planning together
and creating the best for our students.

| am also an advisor of the Girls Rock Science program at CC with
Robin Siegel. Robin and | have created STEM experiences for thirty-three
girls ranging from second to sixth grade. We have taken trips to NJIT
together to learn new ways to teach the girls in the program. We also
planned, desighned and implemented engaging activities together. Co-
teaching this program with Robin allowed the girls to understand
directions and implement them into creating projects.

At a time of a pandemic, we were asked to change our way of
teaching. From in person to over a computer screen. We all came
together as a team and not only did what was asked of us but we went
above and beyond by staying in constant contact with students and
parents, prepared virtual lessons, conducted google meets, and made
sure students emotional well-being was okay.

To end the year, Rachael and | went door to door to all of our
students houses to give them an end of year celebratory gift and to wish
them a happy summer.

Please do not move me to another school and disrupt the bond we
all share at Calvin Coolidge.

Thank you for your time,
Ashlee Gieger

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

Bebi Razack
Dear Hillside BOE,

I have a 9 year old daughter that attends CC. It has been brought to my attention that a particular
teacher, by the name of Ms. Gieger, has been reassigned to GW for the 2020-2021 school year.
My daughter was in her homeroom class for the 2019-2020 school year. Based on my daughters
experience and my personal interaction, I can attest to Ms. Gieger's performance as a teacher . |
would have to say she is one of the most wonderful and caring teachers I have ever met.

It can be seen through her actions, whether she is providing extra help to her students if they are

unsure of the material, to being accessible during late hours if any parents (including myself)
have any last minute questions. Ms. Gieger is an adored teacher and I am positive her presence




during the reopening of schools will give some reassure to CC students who may have
anxieties/concerns due to Covid-19.

Although she can bring these same qualities to GW, students will appreciate the familiarity and

assurance she adds to the atmosphere of the school, especially in a GLOBAL pandemic.

It isn't a secret that a sense of normalcy has to be restored. Ms. Geiger 's presence will surly

enable a smooth transition into the "new norm" for our students during this unprecedented time.

I ask for her reassignment to be reconsidered as she is an essential part of the CC family.
Regards,

#letmsgiegerstay

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

Dear Board Members,

My name is Rachael Fernandes and | have been teaching in Hillside for 15 years. Most of
my years were in Hurden Looker until | got transfered at the end of last year. | entered Calvin
Coolidge for the 2019-2020 school year and it has immediately felt like a family. | feel it would
not be benifical to move any staff this coming school year. Ms. Gieger is my team teacher and
we create a friendly and welcoming environment to all of our classes. | have seen Mr.
Westervelt's resparked love of teaching this year because of the wonderful work environment
that Mr. Graham has created for all of us. All of the teachers and staff work so hard to form a
bond, especially after the shift from the previous school year. During a GLOBAL PANDEMIC is
not the time to change our work environment. We don't know how school will be in September
and to shift teachers and principals would make everything even more difficult. Please consider
not reassigning in the upcoming school year.

Sincerely,
Rachael Fernandes

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.




Good evening

J'ne Brathwaite

« Since the governor has reduced restrictions, at which point will the format of the
board meetings changed back to being open to the public ? (the limit announced on
Monday was 25 % capacity not to exceed 100 people)

+ Glad to see that more chrome books were ordered for the students - | see there are
240 chromebooks ordered. Will that be enough to for each student in need to have
1 ? The second part of my question is about the internet access- | have spoken to
some parents who could not make use of the chrome books because they didn't
have internet access. | know the survey was posted about distance learning which
asked about internet access but how will you assess which families have internet
access if the survey is anonymous?

o | see that there will be a summer feeding program - that is great. Will the frequency
of distribution remain the same?

« At which point will the format of school be announced ? Is this still info pending this
week's announcement from the governor? Once the governor makes his
announcement will the board be able to make a decision or will you need to wait for
DOE guidance ?

« How will the grading be assessed for the next school year ? Will students who did
not do well and / or missed having adequate learning environment during the last
semester, get extra help ? (There were many parents who were essential workers and
there will be many parents who have to return to work making it impossible for them
to work with their child during the day) How will those students be identified?

« | see a new math text book series - which grade levels are those for ? Any changes to
the ELA curriculum?

o Are there any plan to introduce additional advanced or honors programs (I know we
have HEP) in the elementary grades ?

Best, J'ne

Response: 1. We are waiting for the Governor’s Plan on Reopening which is
expected to released on Friday June 26, 2020
2. Chrome Books will be one-to-one with this purchase. We will also
be purchasing hotspots to address connectivity issues with our

CARES funds.
3. Frequency will remain 2x/week
4. The governor's announcement will be and NJ DOE guidance will

occur concurrently. The guidance will define the date in which




we must finalize our plans and announce them to our school
community.

5. Grading for next school year will be consistent with our district
grading policy with no deviation. If we remain in a virtual
learning environment, teachers will be expected to deliver live
instruction via google meets with their students. We are
developing strategies to address students who are academically
vulnerable which will include additional support whether in school
or in a virtual environment. We will ensure based on Benchmark
Assessments administered in September and historical
achievement data that we target these students for additional
support afterschool hours.

6. Our new math textbook series is for grades K-8, Algebra II, Pre-
Calculus, and Calculus. Our K-8 ELA curriculum will be completely
revised to reflect grade level appropriate instruction that is
culturally relevant and rigorous.

7. Our goal is to ensure all students have access to rigorous
curriculum and receive the appropriate instruction to mastery
College and Career Readiness standards. We are also planning on
launching a magnet school for accelerated learners beginning at
7th grade during the 21-22 SY.

To whom it may concern,

| am a parent of an A P Morris scholar. After reading the Board of Education meeting agenda, |
was shocked to see the possibility of transferring our principal, Ms.Lowe, to Calvin Coolidge
School. | adamantly oppose this motion as Ms.Lowe is a huge part of our AP Morris family, and
an important part of our children’s lives. She makes each and every student feel safe and
welcome. She also has extensive knowledge of the school and during this especially trying time
in the world, a change of this caliber is unacceptable.

Sincerely
Tanisha Minto

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

I am a parent of two A P Morris scholars and president of the APM PTA. Afier reading the Board of
Education meeting agenda, I was shocked to see the possibility of transferring our principal,
Ms.Lowe, to Calvin Coolidge School. I adamantly oppose this motion as Ms.Lowe is a huge part of
our AP Morris family, and an important part of our children's lives. She makes each and every
student feel safe and welcome. She also has extensive knowledge of the school and during this




especially trying time in the world, a change of this caliber is unacceptable. I don't feel there is any
reason to move her to a different school.

Sincerely
Jillian Sica

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

To whom it may concern,

| am a parent of 1st grade(2020-2021) A P Morris scholar. After reading the Board of
Education meeting agenda, | was shocked to see the possibility of transferring our principal,
Ms.Lowe, to Calvin Coolidge School. | adamantly oppose this motion as Ms.Lowe is a huge
part of our AP Morris family, and an important part of our children's lives. She makes each
and every student feel safe and welcome. She also has extensive knowledge of the school
and during this especially trying time in the world, a change of this caliber is unacceptable.

Sincerely,

Vanetta Butler
Hillside, NJ 07205

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

To whom it may concern,

| am the parent of Lucas Montenegro who's an A P Morris scholar and Gianna Montenegro
future scholar of AP Morris next school year and After reading the Board of Education
meeting agenda, | was shocked to see the possibility of transferring our principal, Ms.Lowe,
to Calvin Coolidge School. | adamantly oppose this motion as Ms.Lowe is a huge part of our
AP Morris family, and an important part of our children’s lives. She makes each and every
student feel safe and welcome. She also has extensive knowledge of the school and during
this especially trying time in the world, a change of this caliber is unacceptable.

Sincerely
Luis Montenegro

Juliana Saravia

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.




To whom it may concern,

| am a parent of an A P Morris scholar. After reading the Board of Education meeting
agenda, | was shocked to see the possibility of transferring our principal, Ms.Lowe, to Calvin
Coolidge School. | adamantly oppose this motion as Ms.Lowe is a huge part of our AP
Morris family, and an important part of our children's lives. She makes each and every
student feel safe and welcome. She also has extensive knowledge of the school and during
this especially trying time in the world, a change of this caliber is unacceptable.

Sincerely
Chanell C Jenkins
241 Dorer Ave

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

Dear Members of the Board of Education,

| am writing this letter on behalf of my co-worker Ms. Ashley Gieger who is on the agenda to be
transferred from Calvin Coolidge to George Washington in hope that you will reconsider and not
transfer her.

| have had the pleasure of working with Ms. Gieger this year as the third grade inclusion
teacher. She has not only built a wonderful rapport with myself and the rest of the teaching staff, but
also with the students.

The classrocom environment that she has created is very welcoming and very conducive to the
students learning needs. During this time of the pandemic when learning was switched from in the
classroom to virtual overnight, not only has Ms. Gieger but all the teachers at Calvin Coolidge have gone
over and beyond what was expected of them to ensure that each and every student received the same
quality of education that they were receiving in the classroom before the pandemic. So | humbly ask
that the board please reconsider and not transfer Ms. Gieger.

Respectfully,
Ms. Lenice Ceaser
Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

Marisabel West- 36 Hurden Street

I have a couple of questions/comments on the agenda :

I see that you are planning on moving administrators around at APM, CC, and WOK. I'm very
much in disagreement with this move. At WOK, we just moved Mrs. Vicky Palmer Gillard as

Principal. WOK is a revolving door for administrators and staff. How do we expect to "fix" the
issues at WOK if every 6 months we're shifting personnel and administrators? There's no




consistency for the kids and no consistency for the staff. We can't move forward if every time
we take steps you reset the starting line.

For Calvin Coolidge, last year we were concerned about the changes in administration during a
year where we were configuring schools to grade 2-6. It was going to be a big change and most
parents thought that administrators should at least see the year through. Well, 6 months into the
year we were hit with the biggest challenge of my time. A pandemic. Learning remotely. It was
all new to us. There was no manual. We all had to figure things out. There were a lot of things
that could've been done better, and I hope that our feedback will guide you into making better
decisions. We don't know what will happen in September. We don't know if we will continue
our classes remotely. Why would we move around the administrators that know their schools
and teachers the best in such an unsteady time?

AP Morris is such a lovely school. It's very well run and we as parents expect the most out of
our teachers and administrators when entrusting our precious children specially for the first
time. Mrs. Lowe is fantastic. She has put a lot of sweat equity into the things that make AP
Morris special. She knows her staff very well, she knows the parents and kids. She is exactly
what AP Morris needs. She knows the ins and out of running the Pre-k 3 & 4 programs. Why
would we move her? Next year, if we had to continue remotely, AP Morris deserves the
administrator that knows the school and staff inside and out.

To my actual question: What is the reason why we are moving administrators at this time?

Also, teachers and staff deserve a heads up when being transferred and not finding out about it
by reading it on the agenda. Ifit's an administrator that's being moved- Mr. Gregory should
make that phone call and discuss it. If it's a teacher, Mr. Gregory should discuss with the
administrator so that they can discuss with their staff. That is not the respect that our wonderful
administrators and teachers are due. I expect better from all of you and I'm pretty sure they do
too.

Lastly, I filled out the survey and appreciated the request for feedback. Thank you. One of the
questions asked about different scenarios returning in September. I just want to make sure that
you guys consider working parents when making the decision of how we will return. For
example, having a AM and PM session will be disastrous for working parents. Also, will
Stepping Stones be involved in your discussions because Hillside is a town of working

people. We depend on the services offered in before and after care in order to make things
work. If you have a committee set up for brainstorming next year’s plan, would you consider
including a couple of parents in the committee?

Thank you for your time.

Response: 1. This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.
2. We are waiting for the Governor’s plan on reopening which will establish
guidelines needed to develop our plan.
3. Stepping Stones will continue to work with the Hillside Public Schools




4. We will have opportunities for parents to engage in our reopening plan in
August but will be developing the plan with the Superintendent’s School
Reopening Committee,

To whom it may concern,

| am a parent of an A P Morris scholar. After reading the Board of Education meeting
agenda, | was shocked to see the possibility of transferring our principal, Ms.Lowe, to Calvin
Coolidge School. | adamantly oppose this motion as Ms.Lowe is a huge part of our AP
Morris family, and an important part of our children's lives. She makes each and every
student feel safe and welcome. She also has extensive knowledge of the school and during
this especially trying time in the world, a change of this caliber is unacceptable.

Sincerely,

Erika Segarra, Ricardo Chin and Julian Chin

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be publicly responded to.

Good Evening Superintendent Gregory and Members of the Board,

My name is Aruna Mathura (133 Silver Ave. Hillside) and I am a very proud social
studies teacher at Walter O. Krumbiegel Middle School and life-long resident of Hillside. [ am a
very proud product of W.0.K and the entire Hillside Public School District. As such, I am
concerned about the Labor Relations Line Items 20 and 21m. These line items refer to the
transferring of administrators out of W.0.K. I’m sure I do not have to remind you about the
frequent transferring of administrators over the years from our building, but just in case, let me
do so: In my 8 years at WOK, I have had 6 principals. If you vote yes for this transfer, WOK
would have 3 principals within a 7-month period. We began the 2019-2020 academic year with
one principal. On the January 23, 2020 Agenda there was a transfer (Labor Relations Line Items
21-22) which changed the principal effective February 1, 2020. Now we are looking as a new
change of administration that will be effective on July 1, 2020 and which will not only remove

our current principal, but will also remove our vice principal. I am deeply concerned about this




decision and urge you to reconsider this for 2 major reasons. First, for the last 3 months, we have
been in remote learning which could be psychologically taxing on our students and staff. With
this move, you are asking students and staff to acclimate to a new situation due to the pandemic
and new administration at the same time. Secondly, as WOK is a focus school by the State of
New Jersey, how can the changes we need to make regarding climate, culture, morale, and the
retaining of staff be considered with such a frequent change in administration? As you consider
these line items (Labor 20 and 21m), I urge you to think about the lasting effects this will have
on both our students and our staff at WOK. Thank you.

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

Good evening. The following is my statement for public comment this evening.

Kimberly lungerman 855 Winchester ave Hillside NJ.
| recognize that this is an incredibly fluid and challenging time to be in a leadership position in this town
(or anywhere). Thank you for continuing to work for our district.

This format—where we are not allowed to have more interaction during public comment is very
frustrating. We will continue to ask for something more interactive than you tube and having emails read
aloud (like zoom, google meet, webex, Microsoft Meet or even Facebook Live, which is approved by
Governor Murphy for use in public meetings. These tools allow you to control/mute comments and allow
participants the ability to provide immediate feedback when there are audio issues or seek clarity on
something stated. Hopefully, the board will make all necessary adjustments to allow the July meeting to
be held with the public present given the reduction of limits for congregation.

In light of the fact that we continue to use a limited format that makes it difficult for constituents to fully and
properly participate in public comment, please make sure that you read EVERY email in it's entirety as
provided. If you skip a comment because it is repetitive, you are taking away someone’s voice and it
does not normally happen during live public comment.

| would like to encourage more proactive management of planning and communication. There was no
reason that the district grading policy was released during the last week of school. UCVTS and
neighboring towns had clear grading policies defined in the first week of May. In addition, the policy that
was defined was poorly communicated to families and teachers and there was significant confusion
surrounding the policy. There was also no opportunity for any feedback from parents since it was
communicated with only days before report cards were distributed.

Thank you for posting the survey to obtain feedback from parents regarding the start of the next school
year. When do we anticipate communicating a plan out to parents and students? The different options
will severely impact families and they will need time to prepared for any changes to the school day (half
days or alternating days of school with remote learning etc). This also impacts teachers significantly. The
more transparency and opportunity for discussion on this, the better. It is important that we find a
manageable solution.




Questions on Tonight's agenda (based off of the agenda available at 7am on June 25). There were
sweeping changes from the first agenda to the revised, | hope we don’t see another round of changes
again.

e | see budget allocated for 240 chrome books. Happy to see us working to address gaps that
exist should we need to continue remote learning in the fall. Question: Are we also securing
any insurance or maintenance plans for the chrome books? There will inevitably be issues with
chrome books and we need a robust way to swap out and maintain these tools.

+  What is the work being done on the Woodfield Stadium fence?

* | am happy to see that we will be extending the food services contract for lunch distribution for
children this summer. Can we please also extend distribution to AP Morris or the High
school? Right now the closest school location for people who live near AP Morris is Hurden
Looker. This is over a 2 mile walk in each direction for some residents in town. [t's not
sustainable for a child to walk that distance round trip with three days werth of food in bags,
especially when they are picking up lunches for more than one child. As parents return to work,
this becomes more important. In addition, the lines at HL can sometimes be long, and on more
than one occasion, they ran out of food. The next available location when that happens is WOK
(not sustainable for someone walking to get food). The PTA leaders have been trying to assist by
identifying parents/children who are unable to get to the schools themselves and picking up the
food and delivering it to students, but this is difficult to sustain as we also have to return to
work. No child should be going hungry because the meals being offered are too far away.

¢ Please explain the rationale for the whirlwind of changes for Principals/Vice Principals, moving
Ms Lowe, Mr Graham, Ms Palmer-Gilliard, Mr Rotando and Ms Davis from respective schools fo
new ones. | am GRAVELY concerned about the frequent leadership changes at WOK in the last
year. This is not good for that school environment, it is also incredibly disruptive for your
teachers. In addition, it is incredibly unfair to present changes like this without first discussing
with admins and teachers. They deserve advance notice. Good leaders treat their employees
with more respect.

Thank you for you attention to these questions. Stay safe. We hope to see you all in person in July.

1. 240 Chrome books will allow for one-to-one

2. Fence corrections to discourage student entrance to the field off hours.
3, Lunch distribution will resemble arrangement use during the Spring,

4. This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

Response:

To Acting Superintendent A. Robert Gregory and the Hillside Board of Education,

My name is Daniel Golden, and I am a Special Education Social Studies teacher at Walter O.
Krumbiegel Middle School. I am writing this letter to intimate my concerns regarding the
proposed transfer on the Board’s agenda of W.0.K.’s Principal and Vice Principal.

My concern is regarding the environment of our school if the transfer is approved as proposed. If
approved, this will be W.0.K.’s third principal in less than a calendar year. Since starting in
December 2018, it will be my fourth principal. With an uncertain 2020-2021 school year upon as




a result of the Covid-19 pandemic, W.O.K. needs to continue on the path of consistency and
stability in order for us to continue to grow and thrive as a school in focus status. However, that
will be difficult to achieve if a new administration is installed.

Staff and students were seeing a positive change developing at W.0.K before we had to switch to
remote learning, and for the continued benefit of the school, please consider removing Lines 20
and 21m from the June 25, 2020 agenda.

Sincerely,

Daniel Golden

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

June 25, 2020
To whom it may concern:

My name is Samuel Ojeda, and | am the Spanish teacher at W.0.K. Middle School. | have been
working in this district for 17 years. The reason | am writing this letter is to voice my concerns
about the constant changes in administration that the middle school has had. It has been very
frustrating to see that in a matter of three years we have been through four principals, not to
mention the countless administrators we’ve had. This is an act that not only affects the staff, but
the students as well. When they see that an authority figure keeps leaving, they won't respect
the new individual or their authority, because they assume that the person will not be there for
long. Introducing new administrators means that our rising 8th graders will be on their third
Principal in two years.

How can the middle schools be effective, if there is no continuity in administration? Coping with
the different changes throughout the years has been tough, and although change can be good,
change in leadership positions requires the entire school to make readjustments. It would
benefit the school, staff, and students to have a Principal for more than a year. We need to
have consistent leadership so that we can develop business relationships and work together to
make the school better.

| would appreciate it if the Hillside Board of Education would consider leaving the current acting
principal and vice principal in place, so that we may continue to work and make our school
better.

Thank you

Samuel Ojeda

Spanish teacher

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.




Dear Mr. Gregory and the Hillside Board of Education,

I hope this email finds you and your family well. My name is Robin Siegel and I’'m a 2nd
grade teacher at Calvin Coolidge School. I've been a proud member of the Hillside
School District for 16 years.

After reading the agenda for tonight’s meeting, ['m reaching out to you again about the
proposed transfers. After our most recent reorganization, Calvin Coolidge came together
as a newly formed staff. Over the course of this past year we’ve come together as a solid
team with a wonderful climate and strong collaboration. Especially during these times of
virtual instruction, having an established team in place that can work together is
paramount. I am hoping that our team can remain.

This year Calvin Coolidge participated in Girls Rock science. I was the co-advisor with
Ashlee Gieger. Together we planned and implemented STEM activities for more than 30
students. We are hoping the club will continue next year and by transferring her to a new
building our partnership would not be able to remain.

Lastly, switching administration during these uncertain times would be very difficult. Mr.
Graham and Mrs. Davis have created an environment at Calvin Coolidge that is warm,
collaborative, and hold staff and students to high standards. Their instructional expertise
pushes for best practices and professional development opportunities. Providing stability
during times of uncertainty is necessary.

Thank you for your time.

Be well,

Robin Siegel

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

Good Afternoon,

1. Can the Hillside Board Meeting be held/hosted at the high School to be able to practice
social distant?
2. What are the reasons for the Principals changes for APM, CC and WOK?

The fact that WOK had 3 Principals in the last 6 months is a total joke. I am so apprehension
for my daughter who will be attending WOK in the fall. As a parent these changes with the
principals will cause an extremely impact to our children. The Board Members of Hillside
might feel like it’s the best interest of the child, but its not. Please before making these drastic
changes put yourself in our shoes a parents. Would you be happy if it was your child school
doing these changes. Furthermore, this is not the right time to be making dramatic changes,
our children need to see familiar faces when they return to school in the fall. Your employees
should not be blindsided with changes like this. Hillside as a whole needs to do better. In
additionally, in previous BOE meeting, resources were being discuss/plan to potentially create
a magnet school. While I agree with the concept, I truly believe we need to focus on resolving
our current problems/issutes at the original schools in Hillside.




Tanisha Minto

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

Good Morning

1 am emailing you to request that you reconsider moving Ms Gieger from Calvin Coolidge. This year
i have been amazed at her dedication & persistence. | know that my daughter will feel better being
able to see her again next year. | value teacher relationships that can occur even alier your child is
out of that teacher’s classroonm. So again pleasc reconsider this move. Thank you for your time.

Response: This is a personncl matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

July 25. 2020

Tracey Scott-Jackson
37 Greene Terrace
Irvington, NJ 007111

Dear Members of the Hillside Board of Education,

Yesterday | learned that both of the administrators from Walter O. Krumbiegel (W.0.K) Middle
School are being transferred to Calvin Coolidge. Needless to say, | was shocked and
dismayed. | have been a teacher in Hillside for 21 years. | have spent 20 of those years at
W.0O.K. During my tenure at the school, we've been subjected to countless changes in
administration to the extent that the staff often jokes about putting a revolving door on the
administrator's offices. The truth is, it's no laughing matter.

The continuous changes in administration have had a detrimental effect on the school’s climate,
staff and students. With each new administrator, we bolster our spirits and attempt to rally to
the occasion as a new techno-colored vision is shared, only to see the image washed away a
short while later by a new administrator with a grander plan. Needless to say, the morale in the
building is extremely low.

Our current situation increases the ambivalence of the W.O. K. staff. We have just concluded
an extremely stressful school year. Many of our students and staff members are still reeling
from transitioning to virtual instruction and self-isolation. Many of us also had to deal with family
and/or personal iliness and the loss of loved ones. During our conversations and
communications, my students longed for the normalcy of school. They wanted to see the
teachers and friends with whom they had established relationships. Those sentiments also
extended to the school’'s administrators, Mr. Rotando and Mrs. Palmer-Gilliard. They felt
comfortable with the knowledge that they were in capable hands. During the pandemic, the
district emphasized the importance of the emotional well-being of our students. Removing the
administrators at this time would have a negative impact on the emotional health of the students




and staff. The students should be welcomed back to school by familiar faces in the
administrative office.

| don’t want to belabor the point; however, there are a few more things that you should consider:

s First and foremost, Mrs. Palmer-Gilliard and Mr. Rotando are an effective administrative
team. Mr. Rotando has been at W.O.K. for a couple of years and is familiar with the
daily procedures and policies. Although Ms. Palmer-Gilliard was only with us for a short
while before we transitioned to home-instruction, her middle schoo! background,
partnered with her previous experience at the school, support her ability to do the job.

o W. O. Kis currently being evaluated by the state. This is not the time to change our
administrators.

» The office staff at Walter O.Krumbiegel is already in transition. We have three
secretaries. Ms. Veal, the Principal’s secretary is retiring, while another secretary has
been there for less than a year (half of which she spent at home due to the school’s
closing.) We need stability in our main office/building.

« The lack of consistency in administration contributes to the inability to retain
teachers. Simply put, many teachers feel that W.O. K. is an unstable
environment. Ironically, | am one of the most consistent aspects of the school.

« The change in administration is scheduled to take place on July 1, 2020. Mrs. Palmer-
Gilliard has been working with the staff on our graduation, which is scheduled for July
12, 2020. Which administrator will facilitate W.0.K.’s graduation?

| realize that the Board of Education is responsible for making decisions that benefit the
students in the district. | also realize that the members must consider things that the parents,
teachers and students may not know, but Walter O. Krumbiegel represents the “melting pot” for
the Hillside school system. As such, we should strive to be the strongest school in the district,
with experienced, effective leadership. | am not questioning the capability of the proposed
administration. Although I've never met Ms. Davis, | respect and admire Rahim Graham. He is
a childhood friend and | don’t doubt his ability to do the job; however, this is not the time for
another change in Walter O. Krumbiegel's administration.

Please, reconsider your decision to change the administration in our building, at this time.
Sincerely,
Tracey Scott-Jackson

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

From: Rebecca Cohen
ESL teacher/ Calvin Coolidge School

June 25, 2020

To Mr. Gregory and the Hillside Board of Education,




| am writing once again to respectfully request that | remain at Calvin
Coolidge as the ESL teacher. | understand that the ESL staff has changed in the
district, but the timing of this move seems unbeneficial to our ESL population. As
our schools are now 2™ through 6" grade, | already know a majority of the ESL
students, so | can jump right in with them next year. Furthermore, should we hire
a new teacher in another school, | am always ready and willing to mentor him or
her and provide support in any way possible.

As | mentioned last month, our ESL students are among our most
vulnerable population. | have worked tirelessly to establish working relationships
with both students and their parents and they should not have to endure further
disruptions in these very uncertain times. Sometimes there are times when
changes must be made to benefit the whole, but given the fact that we don’t
even know what the next school year will look like, it’s a very difficult time to
make such big changes. How does one even physically “move” their classroom
should we be called to go back at some point, if we are not even supposed to be
in the buildings over the summer?

Calvin Coolidge has quickly come together as a team, where we all provide
support and guidance for each other. This is true among teachers, as well as
teaches and administrators. With all that is going on due to the pandemic, and its
effect on education and our lives, it just doesn’t seem like the best year for major
disruptions in our teaching environment.

My sincere thanks for listening to my thoughts on this matter,

Regards,
Rebecca Cohen

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

Teaching Middle School Mathematics as a second career at WOK for the last 15 years has been an
honor. | have never sent a letter to the board of education until today. We will be going on our fourth
principal in the last 13 months. | read the board minutes and also saw we will be losing our vice principal
as well. This makes no sense to me, we need consistency at WOK to retain good teachers. | also ask
myself, How do all these changes affect the students and their progress? | can't answer that only time wili
tell.

Turnover has always been a huge problem in Middle School, to make my point, | became the senior math
teacher at WOK in my seventh year of teaching. Since we are a focus school, why are we losing both of




our administrators? | am in no way complaining about the two new administrators coming in as | have
heard excellent information on both of them, but | do feel it will not help staff morale when we constantly
have new administrators within the building.

George Russo

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

To whom it may concern,

I'm a mother to a scholar at A P Morris School. After reading the agenda for the Board of
Education meeting, | was surprised to see the possibility of transferring our Director, Ms. Lowe
to Calvin Coolidge School. I strongly oppose this motion, as Mrs. Lowe is a huge part of our AP
Morris family and an important part of our children’s lives.

My daughter started pre k 3 this 2019-2020 year and she was terrified on the first day
Ms Lowe came to her and showed her love and support and took my daughter in to calm her
| will never forget this as it was a special moment and very caring

She makes each and every student feel safe and welcome. SHe also has extensive knowledge of
schoo! and during this especially difficult time in the world, a change of this caliber is
unacceptable.

Sincerely
Fabiane Sousa

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

Dear Hillside Board of Education Members:

My name is Timothy Westervelt and | am a 5" grade teacher at Calvin Coolidge. | am once again writing
to ask that you reconsider transferring myself, fellow colleagues and administrators from Calvin
Coolidge. | have moved several times over my 13 years in Hillside and see the benefits change can have
in reinvigorating a passion for teaching, but | think this is not an appropriate time for obvious reasons.

! have only taught science and mathematics at Calvin Coolidge for one year. Last month, without notice
or explanation, | was put on the board agenda to be transferred and it was not passed. | assumed myself
and other staff members were staying put. On Tuesday | was informed that | would be staying at Calvin
Coolidge but moving to 6 grade. When | got home later that afternoon, | was informed by a colleague |
was once again on the agenda to move to Hurden-Looker. In one month, | was going to be transferred to
another school, then | was to stay in the same school and move grade levels, and now to only once again
to be put back on the agenda.




My frustration is a lack of explanation as to why this is happening, even when trying to reach out for
clarity, | receive no answers. This situation is obviously bigger than myself or my colleagues and is being
put forth because it is thought to be in the best interest of the students. Board members, | believe a
stable environment with familiar rolls and responsibilities would be best for my colleagues,
administration and most importantly, the students. Thank you for your time and | also hope we are not
in the same position next month.

Timothy Westervelt

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

June 25, 2020

Dear A. Robert Gregory & Board Members,

| am writing this letter on behalf of Ralph Rotando and Victoria Palmer-Gilliard (PG), the
administrative team at Walter O. Krumbiegel Middle school. I have been a school counselor for
the Hillside Public Schools for twelve years. As one of the many members of the Hillside
community who is invested in the success of our students and our school, | am asking that you
reconsider the changes being made to the administrative team for the upcoming school year.

As a counselor who started her Hillside career at WOK in 2008, | believe that what is best for
our students goes far beyond managing student behaviors. Our students need leaders whose
goals are to raise academic standards, encourage student engagement, celebrate student
diversity, and work cooperatively with students, families, and the Hillside community; as well as
manage student behaviors. WOK’s staff and students require leaders who are fully invested in
its success, who have a positive behavior plan, who have an academic improvement plan, and
who possess the interpersonal skills required to work cooperatively with the staff, students,
families, and the community.

| have known Victoria Palmer-Gilliard for twelve years and have worked with her at the start of
my career at WOK, later in my career when | was transferred to the high school, and again since
| have been transferred back to WOK this past school year. Upon returning to WOK as an acting
principal, Mrs. Palmer Gilliard has assessed the climate and culture of the school and put
together a task force to improve the school. She has also made herself available having been
intentional in meeting with staff and students to assess their needs and concerns. During the
COVID crisis, PG has shown that she can lead with confidence and rally the staff together to
implement virtual learning and plan for a virtual awards ceremony and graduation
simultaneously. She has proven that she possesses, both, the commitment and the leadership
qualities that are desperately needed here at WOK.

While | have not been at WOK for twelve years straight, even in my short time back, the
negative effects that the revolving door of principals has had on the morale of the staff is
heavily evident as is the negative impact on the students. The administrative team, as it is




currently, with Rotando and PG, has felt like “home” during these months of uncertainty. The
positive impact that they have had on morale is clear. Please do not move them as we enter a
new school year and disrupt the peace and confidence that we have finally found in our
leadership. Give this administrative team a fighting chance to continue to move WOK in the
positive direction of its current trajectory with this leadership team at the helm.

Thank you kindly for your attention to this matter and your thoughtful consideration.
Sincerely,

Jennifer Griffith

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

Dear Board Members,

My name is Jason Jaco and | have been teaching in Hillside for six and a half years. During
my time in Hillside, | have taught at WOK, George Washington and then was transferred at
the end of the last school year to Calvin Coolidge. | entered Calvin Coolidge for this 2019-
2020 school year, and it immediately felt like family. Mr. Graham has created a wonderful
working environment for us as teachers that promotes high efficiency and effectiveness in
the classroom as well as a loving environment where the staff formed a deep bond which
created our C.C. family. Ms. Gieger and Mr. Westervelt, have both had phenomenal years
teaching their students with a lot of enthusiasm, success and love. This is due to the
environment we all worked so hard to create this school year. Furthermore, due to the
ongoing global pandemic and not knowing what is going to happen with school come
September, | do not think this is the correct time to reassign teachers and administrators
and once more change our work environment, and split our new family. | truly hope you
consider not reassigning any of the teachers or administrators from Calvin Coolidge school
for the upcoming school year.

Best Regards,
Jason Jaco

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

To whom it may concern,
| am a parent of an A P Morris scholar. After reading the
Board of Education meeting agenda, | was shocked to see




the possibility of transferring our principal, Ms.Lowe, to
Calvin Coolidge School. | adamantly oppose this motion
as Ms.Lowe is a huge part of our AP Morris family, and an
important part of our children's lives. She makes each and
every student feel safe and welcome. She also has
extensive knowledge of the school and during this
especially trying time in the world, a change of this caliber
is unacceptable.
Sincerely,
Vanessa Salazar

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

Name:

Raishea Haines

1- Are there any plans to address the spacing issues at Calvin Coolidge prior to the start of the
school year?

2- While | understand this is been it was a challenging school year, I'm a little disappointed that
the same summer packets were sent home as were sent in previous year. Is there any plans to
offer any additional resources to the students over the summer to prepared them for the
upcoming school year?

Response: 1. Reopening plans will be configured over the next few weeks.

2. Superintendent will look into supplemental work.

Dear Superintendent Gregory and Members of the Hillside Board of Education,

| hope this letter finds everyone well. My name is Lakisha Giro and | am a teacher at Walter O.
Krumbiegel Middle School. | am writing this letter with regards to line items 20 and 21 on the board
agenda for June 25%, 2020.

I have been a teacher in Hillside since 1997. | have worked with dozens of administrators at W.0. K. It
has always been in the best interest of the middle schoo! to have and maintain stability for the students,




staff and community. In Hillside, middle schoolers may be arriving from one of three schools in the
district, or outside of the district. The middle school can present itself as impersonal because of the size,
therefore, it is imperative that the familiar faces students see daily are consistent. The consistency
starts with the administrators and staff.

I hope that the board will reconsider the changes proposed in line items 20 and 21.

Thank you for your time,
Sincerely,
Lakisha Giro

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

To whom it may concern,

| am a parent of an A P Morris scholar. After reading the Board of Education meeting
agenda, | was shocked to see the possibility of transferring our principal, Ms.Lowe, to Calvin
Coolidge School. | adamantly oppose this motion as Ms.Lowe is a huge part of our AP
Morris family, and an important part of our children's lives. She makes each and every
student feel safe and welcome. She also has extensive knowledge of the school and during
this especially trying time in the world, a change of this caliber is unacceptable.

Sincerely
Nancy Ferreira
Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.

Good Evening,

I hope all is well! My name is Jamar Piercy and I am the parent of a student at Calvin Coolidge.
Although my letter was not given before the board meeting, I would like to still submit it. Miss
Geiger has been a blessing to my son Kyree, Miss Geiger, along with Mrs. Fernandes went
above and beyond to ensure the children had all the help they needed during distance learning.
Meeting with the children daily via google meets, responding to their questions within 15
minutes of the students writing a question and just reaching out via the remind app to check on
parents during this awful situation that the world is encountering. Watching how dedicated they
were especially through the pandemic that we all had to face and are still facing, made myself
and Kyree's Mother realize the passion Miss Geiger has for these children. Although she is an
asset to the district in general, moving her from Calvin Coolidge is devastating to us, my son and
I'm sure every child and parent that has come in contact with her. Change can be positive and
although we are one district, making drastic changes at this time I feel should be reconsidered. I
really hope you all reconsider Miss Geiger's move.

Thank you for your time.




Best Regards,
Jamar Piercy

Response: This is a personnel matter and cannot be addressed publicly.







